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To date, we confirm we have a total of three (3) positive tests in the Community. 

Contact tracing is continuing, as all results and Contact Names are being disclosed. 

The Health Team has done a phenomenal job, in completing over 85 COVID-19 

Tests, over the last 48 hours. Well done PIB Health. 

  

Council would like to provide several important reminders for the PIB Membership 

once again. 

  

First, continue to be cooperative, when being contacted by a contact tracer. Contact 

Tracers must have the correct information, in a timely manner, to reach out to all 

individuals who may have potentially been exposed to COVID-19 and ask them to 

be tested. 

  

Second, if you are PIB staff, and you are contacted and instructed to have a Test, 

please do so, as soon as you are able, but also contact your Manager, in confidence 

of course. Your Manager will make arrangements for you to remain, working at 

home, and on the payroll. It is important to also understand, neither you, nor any 

member of your immediate household should report to work, go to school or send 

your child to daycare for 14 Days, if you have been asked to take a test. 

  

Lastly, please continue to remain separated, and stay at home, unless for essential 

needs. Staff are working toward increased S&S delivery, and related logistics for 

individuals, asked to isolate. 

  

We trust that all PIB Members are committed to this course of action. 
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